

MAKING A DIFFERENCE

Thursday 13 February 2020 Week 2, Term 1

# Newsletter

## DEAR PARENTS AND FRIENDS

NGĀ MIHI NUI KI A KOUTOU KATOA. GREETINGS TO YOU ALL.

We have been delighted by the way students have settled so quickly into classes over the past week. There is a very positive atmosphere around the school and it has been especially pleasing to see our new students interacting happily in their classes with their new classmates and all looking so smart in their uniforms. We have focussed on establishing school routines and expectations for the new school year and making sure that everyone is feeling comfortable in their new classrooms. It takes a real team effort to get the school ready for opening each year – thanks to Dave, Esme & Tracey, the teachers and support staff for "making the difference". Thanks also to everyone at home for having your children so well-organised with books and uniforms – it really has helped us get off to a great start.

## **NEW ARRIVALS**

We welcomed a number of new children to the school on the first day of the term –

Kelly M, Lauren M, Dhanvi M, James J, Qyn E, Nikaia F, Nikau H, Ariadne M, Max J, Gabrielle B, Nathan A, Kheiura D, Emilee M, Cash H, Ryan A, Lucca S, Riley M, Gracie L, Oliver T, Te Raki B, Nathan W, Tilliah P, Cooper H, Samantha T, Sam S

Welcome also to our new staff members Rachel Peters, Sarah Luke, Katharine Grigor, Barbara Caughey, Olivia Buckner, Jen Chamberlain & Hannah Fitzpatrick. We hope you all enjoy your time with us at Cromwell Primary School.



#### INSIDE THIS ISSUE

Staff2
Meet The Teacher Evening3
School Organisation 3-4
Health & Safety4-5
Curriculum Corner6
Uniform
Steel Netballers Visit8
Finances9
Approximate Costs10
Community Notices11-12
Term Planner 13

### REMINDERS

- Friday 28 Feb, Senior Athletics Day, Year 3-6
- Monday 9 March to Friday 13 March, Year 5 Camp, Camp Columba
- Monday 16 March to Friday 20 March, Year 6 Camp, Dunedin
- Thursday 9 Apr, Last Day Term 1

#### **FAREWELL**

At the end of 2019 we said goodbye to our Year 6 students who have moved onto college this year. Last Wednesday morning Danella Smallridge and Amber Nepe represented Cromwell Primary School at a "powhiri" held at Cromwell College to welcome the Year 7 intake and other new staff and students to the college. We wish all our leavers the best of luck for a successful 2020 school year.



STAFFING 2020

## Hārewa Teams (NE & Years 1/2)

# Hārewa 2 Danella Smallridge (Year 2) Head of Junior School Hārewa 1 Olivia Buckner (Year 2) Harewa Y1/2 Team Leader

Hārewa 3 Katharine Grigor (Year 1)

Hārewa 4 Sabrina Waite (Years 1/2)

# Hārewa 5 Cheryl Stuart (New Entrants) Hārewa Transition Leader

Hārewa 6 Hayley Joyce (New Entrants)

# Kārearea Team (Middle Team Years 3/4)

# Kāreaea 1 Rachel Peters (Years 3/4) Team Leader

Kārearea 2 Claire Lincoln (Years 3/4) Team Leader

Kārearea 3 Shona Hamilton (Years 3/4) School SENCO (Special Education Needs Coordinator)

Kārearea 4 Belinda Thomlinson (Years 3/4)

Kārearea 5 Barbara Waite (Years 2/3)

### Ako Team

# Louise Haig & Jayne Fitzgerald (Co Team Leaders)

Andrew Ede, Sarah Luke

## **Part-Time Teachers**

Erin Hall (CRT Ako)

Jen Chamberlain (Management Release Ako & Kārearea 1 - T1)

Karen Huffadine (Kāhui Ako Lead Teacher Release & CRT K3)

Christina Crossan (CRT Hārewa 3, 5, 6 & Kārearea 2, 4, 5)

Cath McLellan (Management & CRT Hārewa Hub)

Hannah Fitzpatrick (CRT H4)

Julie McGregor (Learning Support Teacher MST & Quick Sixty)

# **Support Staff**

Sue Collins, Kate McFadgen, Amelia Mulligan, Linda Bell & Rachel Anderson (Teacher Aides)

Tegan Wilson –Office Manager & School Finances & Amber Nepe (Office Administrator), Robyn Bisset (Office Administration Support)

Shirley Turner (Dental Therapist based at Goldfields Primary School)

Dave Ellis (Caretaker)

Principal: Wendy Brooks (Principal)

## MIHI WHAKATAU WELCOME

On Tuesday we welcomed new staff and students to our school at our Term 1 whakatau. It was lovely to have whānau join us for this special occasion. Mrs Thomlinson spoke on behalf of the manuhiri and our senior Kapa Haka Group performed their first haka for 2020.











## MEET THE TEACHERS EVENING: TUESDAY 11 FEBRUARY

It was pleasing to see a large group of parents at our "Meet the Teacher" evening held on Tuesday night. Approximately 100 parents took the opportunity to meet classroom teachers to hear about individual classroom and school-wide routines and expectations, homework etc. We appreciated this support which was a positive way to get the educational partnership between home and school underway for 2020.

#### SCHOOL ASSEMBLIES

Assemblies this year will be held in the Cromwell College Auditorium at 11:40am. The first assembly for parents will be in Week 3, Friday 21st February. Class teachers will inform parents when their child's class is presenting the assembly, all teachers will endeavour to advise parents of children receiving Principal Awards during the year.

#### NEWSLETTERS

Our newsletter will be emailed once a fortnight (hard copies will be provided for families without internet access). A huge amount of time is spent preparing the fortnightly newsletter as it is our main form of communication with home. Please let us know if you do not receive a copy each fortnight. Notices will be emailed on the alternate week, as there is always information for families from school. Newsletter weeks in Term One will be Weeks 2, 4, 6, 8 & 10.

#### SCHOOL LUNCHES

There will be no heat ups in Terms 1 & 4 this year but will continue on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays in Terms 2 & 3 only. Healthy Eating and Nutrition continue to be a huge national focus and as a school we have worked hard to ensure our lunch provision procedures are in line with suggested guidelines. Subway and sushi will continue to be available all year round - Tuesday (subway) and Thursday (sushi). Please place orders/money in envelopes which are to be put in the class purple bag before school). Lunches will be delivered to classrooms.

#### HEALTH AND SAFETY

#### **Sunhats**

We remind both children and parents that our school policy "**No Hat, No Play**" requires all students to wear a protective sunhat with a brim, when they are playing out in the playground in Terms 1 and 4. Hats with house colour logos can be purchased from Metrografix. All children must be wearing either the navy uniform hat or a plain navy hat with a brim. No other hats will be allowed (including caps). Please support the school by ensuring that your child has the correct hat.

#### **Footwear**

We require the children to wear shoes in the playground to avoid beestings and cuts. We work hard to keep the playground free of any sharp objects, but with easy public access to our grounds, there is no guarantee that we find every sharp object that may find its way onto our grassed areas. We would appreciate your support with this by ensuring that your child wears suitable shoes to school.

#### **Medical Information Forms & Parent Contact Details**

We remind all parents that you only need to fill in the Medical Information & Parent Contact Details Update Form if any details have changed for your family. We have appreciated the speedy return of many forms already. We are currently up dating our pupil information files which includes any health related issues, so it is vitally important that you inform us about any changes. Please return the updated forms, as soon as possible, if you need to do this but have not already done so.

# Parental Permission Education Outside the Classroom Local Venues 2020

We have changed the EOTC Permission Form to cover the entire time your child is at our school. When new children enrol at school they will be asked to complete this form at this time. All forms will be filed in the office. Families who have not returned this form risk having children miss out on activities, due to no parental consent being given. Risk management requirements include parental permission for any activities outside school. Spare forms are available from the office.

# **Highlighter Vests**

We remind all parents of bus students that our school policy states that children travelling on school buses must be wearing a highlighter vest. Please ensure your child has a vest to wear on a daily basis.

#### **Drink Bottles**

We encourage children to have drink bottles in the classroom, but please ensure that they are filled with water only and that they are named. We wish to promote healthy drinking during the course of the day, to assist learning. We have a "brain food" break around 10:00am every day.

# **School Road Safety**

The beginning of any new school year is a good time to remind people about the need to drive slowly and carefully around our school "drop off and pick up" areas. We have school patrols operating every morning and afternoon on Molyneux Avenue and Monaghan Streets, but we urge you to take care when driving in these areas. The local police have been assisting us to ensure a safe start to 2020. The legal speed limit when passing a school bus is 20 kilometres per hour when approaching from either direction. Please do not park or stop on the yellow lines near our road patrols as it makes it very difficult for the patrols to operate safely due to a lack of clear vision of approaching traffic. Please be aware of our 5 minute drop off parking areas which are indicated on signs outside our carpark on Molyneux Avenue and on Monaghan Street.

#### School Car Park

Children have been reminded that the carpark area is out of bounds unless accompanied by a parent. Thank you to everyone who has continued to support our efforts to make this a safe area by NOT using it for parking when dropping off and collecting children during those busy times before and after school.

- We remind parents that the school car park is out of bounds between 8:30-9:15am and 2:30-3:15pm. By keeping cars out of the carpark, we ensure that this area is kept safe for parents who walk across this area to drop off and pick up children.
- The carpark is however, able to be used during the day when collecting sick children or dropping off something to the office, but we wish to reinforce that this area is not to be used for parking during those busy times before and after school times. We will continue to monitor the use of this area, to ensure that all parents are made ware of our expectations. We want the carpark to continue to be a safe area.
- We have created drop off zones between the entrance/exit to our school carpark and on the school side of Monaghan Street between the crossing and Ray Street to support those busy pick up and drop off times.
- Please do not get out of your cars when using these drop off zones. Children should exit cars on the footpath side of the vehicle.

#### SCHOOL MUSIC GROUPS

We will be offering a number of music opportunities to the children, again this year. Please call at the office, if you would like further information about our programmes or if your child wishes to learn an instrument. Guitar with Pete

Stevenson and SMMC (Saturday Morning Music Class) instrument tuition with Johanna Hansen will begin in the near future. Group auditions for the Special Choir will hopefully get underway soon. Please contact the office (445 0264) if you wish to register your child for guitar or SMMC lessons as soon as possible.

We have included a Term One Planner on the back of this newsletter to keep everyone informed of important term dates and events. Please refer to this regularly to help you keep up to date with what is happening for your child at school.

#### SCHOOL LIBRARY CLOSED 2020

Our library will remain closed again this year. After unsuccessfully trying to keep it running alongside the two classes operating out of this space, we reluctantly made this decision due to book losses and the difficulties associated with trying to arrange open times outside general class teaching times. Hopefully we will have the new modernised Kārearea Learning Hub (located in old Ako) operating by Term 3 and at this stage we hope to regain partial use of the library again. This means that K3 & K4 will remain in the library until this classroom upgrade project has been completed. In the interim there are bins of library books in classrooms and classes can also arrange visits to the Cromwell Pubic Library.

#### CURRICULUM CORNER

Before launching into some heavy educational material, this week we have some suggestions for parents wishing to get more involved with school.

- Attend Meet the Teacher & curriculum information evenings.
- Visit the school with your child.
- Attend Goal Setting Meetings and Student Led Conferences with your child.
- Join the SOKs Group (Support our Kids).
- Check your emails and read the school newsletter.
- Get to know the teacher and the principal.
- Come along to a monthly Board of Trustees Meeting (BoT Elections this year).
- Read all school communications.
- Volunteer your time and talents.
- Attend school events such as sports days, assemblies etc.
- Help out at fund raising activities.
- Be a parent help in class.
- Talk to your child about their day at school.
- Have some fun!!

#### **COMPUTER & INTERNET USE AGREEMENTS**

We remind all families that when their child/children started school an agreement was signed by both the student and parent. Please note that our new internet safety procedures require all Year 3 students to sign a new agreement to coincide with the allocation of a gmail account for them to use at school. This agreement includes rules that the students must follow, taking care of school computers, being considerate of other users and looking after themselves sensibly. The school also recommends checking out further information about cybersafety on our school website www.cromprimary.school.nz or at

<u>www.netsafe.org.nz</u>. A copy of all cybersafety information is also available from the school office.

The educational environment is rapidly moving towards greater use of the online learning environment. Schools take responsibility for teaching children about digital citizenship very seriously and programmes about this, including cybersafety, are an integral part of our school programmes. If you have any concerns about this, please talk to classroom teachers in the first instance. All Years 3-6 students have been set up with personal gmail accounts, to enable them to keep a digital record of their learning and reflections about this. All Years 5/6 students will have their own, or be issued with a school Chromebook, for the year. We have really appreciated that a significant number of parents have purchased Chromebooks for their child/children to use at school. Cromwell College continues with their BYOD (Bring Your Own Device) Programme at Year 7 this year, so we know that our students will be well-prepared for this with our 1:1 device programme in Years 5/6.

## CROMWELL FOODBANK "CHRISTMAS CAROLS FOR CANS" APPEAL

Our 2019 Student Council was thrilled with the amazing support they received for their community based "Carols for Can" partnership with ECE. An estimated 600-700 cans & other food items were collected during this appeal, which again in 2019 was a huge success. Thanks everyone for supporting this through either the school mufti day or the preschools.

# FONTERRA MILK FOR SCHOOLS

We continue to be part of this programme. Milk is available in the "Chill Zone" every day during lunch time. Thanks Dave and the students who support the correct process for recycling the empty milk cartons.

#### SCHOOL UNIFORM SERVICE

**New Uniform:** available from Metrografix located on the corner of McNulty Road & Barry Avenue or call Tanya on 445 4533 or 0276213582 (email tanya.metrografix@xtra.co.nz)

**Second Hand Uniform**: Service is available online via Facebook Cromwell Primary School Second Hand Uniform Buy Sell Page

Thank you for encouraging your child to take pride in their appearance by wearing our correct school uniform. The children looked great on their first day back!! We remind parents about the following:

- Plain white or navy socks only for the girls
- Plain navy socks for the boys
- No coloured items such as t-shirts or leggings to be worn underneath polo shirts, dresses or skorts.
- Canterbury trackpants or shorts are **NOT** part of our uniform and therefore must not be worn at school.
- Regulation school hat must be worn. This is either the new labelled hat or the plain navy brimmed hat.
- Shoes black, brown or navy sandals or shoes, track shoes in colours that compliment our uniform. We have asked for a common sense approach to footwear so no jandals, plastic shoes, shoes with heels or highly coloured shoes or boots please.

It is vital that every item of clothing is named. Labels or special pens can be ordered through the uniform service.

### STEEL NETBALL VISIT—TUESDAY 10 FEBRUARY

Some of our budding netball players were lucky enough to have a visit from Kendall McMinn and Tonisha Fafita from the Steel who delivered a skills session. There was also a chance for the children to ask the players questions.





## SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB

If anyone has coupons to purchase books in Offer One of the Scholastic Book Club, you will need to place the order online as we don't distribute the Brochures for Offer one (as requested by parents due to the high costs at the start of year).



### **UNIFORM**

New Uniform can be purchased from Tanya at Metrografix. Tanya is in the Metrografix office from 9am until 2:45 daily. If uniform is needed outside this time please call and arrange a time that suits.

E-mail: tanya.metrografix@xtra.co.nz, telephone 03 4454533, cell: 027 6213582.

- •House T-shirts are available for \$20
- •Highlighter Vests can be purchased for \$10 each
- •Boys School Socks, lovely quality nice dark navy available in twin packs \$9.00 per pack (so \$4.50 a pair).
- •School hats with the house colours (\$16) preordering available now



## AFTER-SCHOOL CARE PROGRAMME

Please note the following:

- •Ensure you see Sue or Tracey to sign your child out when picking them up.
- •Make sure you let the office know if your child is not attending Afterschool Care as there is a waiting list.
- •Remind your child that they need to be checked in by Sue or Tracey before going out to play
- •Provide enough food for your child for afternoon tea.
- Afterschool Care is a device free zone (other than Chromebooks)
- •Casual bookings need to be paid in the week of the booking. No invoice will be issued.



Wonderful to see our staff enjoying a great work/life balance. Congrats to Cheryl Stuart and Barbara Caughey on a successful Masters Games in Dunedin recently

#### **FINANCES**

- School Costs will be billed to your child's account.
   A statement will be sent out monthly that shows the items billed and payments made.
- Please pay by internet banking (03-1735-0004162-000). Please put name and what it relates to as the reference and/or e-mail Tegan to advise. If you are unable to pay by internet banking, payment can be made by cash or cheque. Please place cash/cheque in a named envelope and specify what the payment is for on the envelope. The envelope can be given to the classroom teacher to come to the office in the purple bag. If dropping the envelope to the office, please put envelope in the post-it slot. We do not have eftpos.
- We have limited cash, so please endeavour to pay the exact amount of cash.
- You can pay regular amounts to cover costs e.g \$5 per week if NE-Y2, \$10 per week if Y3&4, \$15 Y5&6.
- Should you require assistance to meet school costs, please contact the principal or Tegan in the office as there is assistance that is available.



"Iti karearea kahikatea ka taea"

The smallest falcon can reach the top of the tallest tree"

#### **SCHOOL**

#### LUNCHES...

### **Heat Ups**

There will be no heat ups in Terms 1 & 4 this year but will continue on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays in Terms 2 & 3 only.

#### **Subway Tuesday:**

# 1. You can now order and pay online.

Go to <u>www.subwayexpress.co.nz</u> ( you will need to register if you haven't already) and click on the School lunch option. Choose Cromwell Primary School from the drop down list. Choose your sub and then work down the list to select or deselect cheese, salads etc. On the last page is a box where you can make additional notes (eg..no sauce). The subs ALL come with sauce by default. You will have to do a separate order and payment per child. At this stage you cant order school lunches via the app.

# 2. You can still order through the school

A special envelope will be available with all the options to tick. If you think this is going to suit you best, please come into the office and pick up a few envelopes. They will hopefully be there from next week. Or you could print out the order form below.

#### 3. Prices have changed.

Unfortunately they have had to go up but there are some new options available now.

## SOKs still receives \$1 from every order. Win Win! Sushi Thursday:

Use the purple bag service before 9. Envelope to include \$5 for 6 pieces or \$6 for 8 pieces, name, room, flavour (vegetarian, tuna, chicken, salmon). Soy, ginger or wasabi will only come if you request it.

PLEASE ENSURE YOU HAVE THE EXACT CHANGE!

# <u>APPROXIMATE</u> COSTS INCURRED EACH YEAR AT CROMWELL PRIMARY SCHOOL

(there may be additional costs to those listed that may arise during the year)

Suggested (40 weeks) Weekly amount to pay costs & activity donation (not including optional activity)	\$5.00	\$15.00	\$20.00
School Donation	NE to Y2	Y3&4	Y5 & 6
Donation per child	\$80.00	\$80.00	\$80.00
Voluntary Contribution			
<b>EOTC Week</b> -Trips/Overnight Camp etc (approximate costs) Junior School	\$20.00		
Year 3		\$20.00	
Marae Trip Year 4		\$100.00	
Camp Year 5 & 6			\$300.00
Skating (per day, usually for two days) Approximate cost	\$50.00		
TOTAL (Excluding Optional Activity)	\$150	\$200	\$380
Weekly Contribution (over 40 weeks)	\$3.75	\$5.00	\$9.50
Optional Activities			
Ski Trips (Usually two days. Costs will be less if have own gear, ski pass etc). Approximate cost PLEASE NOTE: SKI TRIP IS FOR YEAR 5 & 6 ONLY		\$230.00	\$230.00
Guitar (\$40 per term) - <b>Year 4 up</b>		\$160.00	\$160.00
Touch Rugby		\$10.00	\$10.00
Sports Representation e.g. 4 per year		\$20.00	\$20.00
ICAS Assessments (approx. \$15 per paper)		\$40.00	\$40.00
Websteps	\$15.00	\$15.00	\$15.00
TOTAL (for all Optional Activities)	15.00	\$475.00	\$475.00
Weekly Contribution for all Optional Activities (over 40 weeks)	\$0.40	\$11.90	\$11.90

#### **COMMUNITY NOTICES**



2020 REGISTRATIONS NOW OPEN

All new Under 5 to Secondary School Players are invited to register for the 2020 Rugb

Any enquiries please email - cromwelljuniorrugbv@gmail.com

Registrations close 28th February 2020





Year 1-4 3:45pm-4:45pm Year 5&6 4:45pm-5:45pm Year 7&8 5:45pm-6:45pm

Dunstan High School

See our Facebook page for more details https://www.facebook.com/alexandrajuniorbasketball/



#### **Annual General Meeting**

Tuesday 18th February 2020 at 7.00pm Five Stags Restaurant, Barry Avenue, Cromwell

All current committee members and anyone with Year 0-6 children wanting to play netball this year are encouraged to attend.

We are also looking for new committee members and coaches for the upcoming season. If you are interested and would like to know more, please come along to the meetina.

For more information email cromwell.junior.netball.club@gmail.com

#### Winton Primary & District High School 150th Jubilee

For any ex students and staff of Winton Primary & District High School, who may now live in the area, our 150th Jubilee celebrations are to be held Labour weekend 2020. Events, at present, will include Friday evening registration with social mix and mingle including drinks and nibbles, Saturday - decade photos, tour of the school, dinner and dance, Sunday morning - informal assembly/service. Pre-registrations can now be made via the link on the school website

or https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1LUW7LfXeD8KlKr9v-

kRv z C2XKQR7k2yE89KHg4U3g/edit



UPPER CLUTHA AGRICULTURAL & PASTORAL SOCIETY
PO Box 79 Wanaka 9343
Tel: 03 443 9559 Email: admin@v vww.wanakashow.co.n

#### Wanaka A&P Show Primary Schools Key Information

The 83<sup>rd</sup> Wanaka A&P Show will be held on Friday the 13<sup>th</sup> and Saturday the 14<sup>th</sup> of March this year at the Wanaka Show Grounds. All children 12 years old and under have free entry to the show, children aged 13 – 17 years inclusive are \$5 per ticket.

Animals and Displays - There will be plenty of cattle, sheep and horses on display including some unique breeds. The shearing display, wood chopping, and blade shearer will be all go as well operating in their various areas. It is very rare to have such a diverse range of animals and displays happening all in one place so make sure you come along and have a look!

New for 2020 is the inclusion of the Real Country Farm Experience with a great selection of farm animals to interact with including alpacas, a fallow fawn and a mini ponyl Operating from 10am – 4pm on Friday and Saturday, we are sure this is going to be a real hit with the kids!

Fun for Kids! - Kahu Youth will once again be running a chill out zone with plenty of games to play.

Kids Stage - We have an excellent line up of children's entertainment at the Kids Stage located next to the Plunket tent and the Mt Iron Picnic Area. The line-up is as follows for both Friday and Saturday

10am Animal Antics

11am Suzy Cato

12pm Sporty Susie Animal Antics 1pm

Suzy Cato Sporty Susie

School Visits – If you are going to be attending the Show on Friday with your students as a school trip, please let us know so we can arrange drop off locations and gate entry to make it easier for you

Park and Ride - Once again we will be operating a free park and ride system from out by the Medical Centre. Simply park your car in the free parking and catch the free shuttle bus right to the entrance the Wanaka Show. The two shuttles will run continuously every 15 minutes from 8am – 5.30pm.

Facilities – We have free water and sunblock at select locations (marked on the map) around the show, just bring a drink bottle to keep refilling to keep everyone hydrated all day long

"NZSKI have not only kept the price the same as 2019 for season passes for our tamariki, but are now offering an instalment option as well. This means the pass can be paid of over 3 payments. The below links will take you to the website to purchase. Local school 3 Peak Passes for 2020 can be secured with two payment options:

. 1.Pay in full

2.Purchase in 3 Instalments (before midnight 31st March 2020)

Dates for 3 Instalments (If purchased by midnight 31st March 2020):

•First payment – at time of purchase

•2nd Instalment: 28th April 2020 - Tuesday •3rd Instalment: 25th May 2020 – Monday

https://shop.coronetpeak.co.nz/qt-secondary-schools https://shop.coronetpeak.co.nz/gt-primary-schools

OPENING DATES:

Our scheduled opening dates for 2020 are:

Mt Hutt - Friday 5th June

The Remarkables - Saturday 6th June

Coronet Peak - Saturday 13th June

WHAT IF MY CHILD ALREADY HAS A MYPASS CARD?

If your child already has a mypass card from last year, this will be loaded with their pass for this year, meaning they can head straight to the lifts! To make sure their correct pass is loaded, you can check the alpha-numerical code matches the one on the front of their pass via your online account here.

#### WHAT ABOUT PHOTOS?

Profile pictures can be taken on your child's first day on the mountain. Or, to avoid the aueues, you can visit us at our Queenstown Snow Centre from 4th May, located at 9 Duke Street. If this is your first pass with us, you can upload a profile photo

#### WHERE DO I COLLECT MY CHILD'S PASS?

If your child needs to be issued a new season pass, you can collect this from Guest Services on the mountain, or from our Snow Centers in Queenstown

If you have any questions surrounding this information please contact NZSki directly on info@nzski.com or 03 450 1970"



#### Start the New Year by investing your Marriage

The Marriage Course is held over seven sessions and is designed to help couples invest in their relationship and build a strong marriage

This course offers entertaining and practical ways to strengthen relationships in a romantic setting. All communication is private, solely between couples, with no group sharing.

Course Details 7pm to 9:15pm 19th February – 1st April More information at www.cromchurch.co.nz

Contact Douglas Bradley (03 445 3078, minister@cromchurch.co.nz) for more information or to register.







## Winton Primary & District High School 150th Jubilee

For any ex students and staff of Winton Primary & District High School, who may now live in the area, our 150th Jubilee celebrations are to be held Labour weekend 2020. Events, at present, will include Friday evening registration with social mix and mingle including drinks and nibbles, Saturday - decade photos, tour of the school, dinner and dance, Sunday morning - informal assembly/service. Pre-registrations can now be made via the link on the school website or <a href="https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1LUW7LfXeD8KlKr9v-kRv">https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1LUW7LfXeD8KlKr9v-kRv</a> z C2XKQR7k2yE89KHg4U3g/edit

assembly/service. Pre-registrations can now be made via the link on the school website or <a href="https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1LUW7LfXeD8KlKr9v-kRv">https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1LUW7LfXeD8KlKr9v-kRv</a> z C2XKQR7k2yE89KHg4U3g/edit

Colden 1200

Nevis Road
Free Special of Entry
7 - 8 March 2020

We have free child entry tickets to the Central Otago A & P Show in Omakau this Saturday the 15th at the school office if you would like to pick some up for your children



#### **Cromwell Junior Football Player Registration 2020**

Welcome to the 2020 Cromwell Junior Football Club season. The games get underway on the 15th March so we are keen to get registrations and trainings underway as soon as possible. This year we are doing our registrations via google forms as the previous system has caused many issues for both parents and our committee! We hope you find this a much smoother registration system.

The season kicks off on the 15th March and finishes up on the 28th June (back up day on the 5th July).

We are keen to get training happening earlier this year so once we get registrations underway you will receive information about when and where training will be for the different age groups.

There are a few changes this year to the age groups and team sizes and we will keep you informed about what these are and what they mean for our club as we progress. The first step is to get registrations in so we know how many kids we have in the different age groups and then we can make more informed decisions from there.

Registrations close on the 23rd February.

To register please go to...https://forms.gle/z7Rdbk494BSHrBuXA

# CROMWELL PRIMARY SCHOOL TERM 1 2020 SCHOOL CALENDAR

WEEK	MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY	SAT/SUN
1	3 February	4	5	6	7	8/9 Feb
3 February - 7 February	Term 1 Commences			Waitangi Day School Closed		
2	10	11	12	13	14	15/16 Feb
10 February - 14 February		Welcome Whakatau 10:40am Steel Netball Visit – 9am Meet the Teacher 6:30-7:10pm 7:15-8:00pm			Kārerea Bike Safety Checks	
3	17	18	19	20	21	22/23 Feb
17 February - 21 February		Life Education	Life Education	Life Education Football South Yr 5 & 6 girls, Alexandra	Life Education  Garry Milford Bike Skills K1, K2 & K5  Whole School Assembly (K2)	
4	24	25	26	27	28	29 Feb/1 Mar
24 February - 28 February	Life Education Garry Milford Bike Skills – K Hub	Life Education	Life Education	El Gregoe!, Memorial Hall, 1.40pm	Senior Athletic Sports Year 3-6	
5	2 March	3	4	5	6	7/8 March
2 March – 6 March	PP Date Senior Athletics – Year 3-6				Whole School Assembly	
6	9	10	11	12	13	14/15 March
9 March - 13 March	Year 5 Camp Columba	Year 5 Camp Columba	Year 5 Camp Columba	Year 5 Camp Columba	Year 5 Camp Columba Lake Track Bike Ride – Kārerea Team	
7	16	17	18	19	20	21/22 March
16 March - 20 March	Year 6 Camp Dunedin	Year 6 Camp Dunedin	Year 6 Camp Dunedin	Year 6 Camp Dunedin K1 & K2 – St John First Aid Course	Year 6 Camp Dunedin K3, K4 & K5 – St John First Aid Course Whole School Assembly	
8	23	24	25	26	27	28/29 March
23 March - 27 March	Otago Anniversary Day School Closed	EOTC H1 & H2 – Garry Milford Bike	H1 & H2 EOTC Dunstan Zone Athletics, Alexandra	H1 & H2 Big Bike About	H1 & H2 Clip'n'Climb	
9	30	31	1	2	3	4/5 April
30 March – 3 April Goal Setting Meetings			CO Athletics, Alexandra	K4 & K5 Kayaking, Cromwell Pool	K1, K2 & K3 Kayaking, Cromwell Pool	
10	6	7	8	9	10	11/12 April
6 April -9 April			Kārerea Team Walking Tracks	Final Day Term One	Good Friday	